
SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

ITEM:3.26
(to # 21892)

MEETING DATE:
Tuesday, May 23,2023

FROM: FIRE DEPARTMENT

SUBJECT: FIRE DEPARTMENT: Authorize and Approve the Donation of one (1) 1997 F-350

E-One Ambulance from Riverside County Fire Department to the Moreno Valley College School

of Public Safety; District 1; [$0]

RECOMMENDED MOTION:
That the Board of Supervisors authorize and approve the ownership transfer of Asset #97-889

lggl F-350 E-One Ambulance VIN 1FDKF37F1VEA83933 from Riverside County Fire

Department to the Moreno Valley College School of Public Safety.

ACTION:Policy

a

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington and duly carried

by unanimous vote, lT WAS ORDERED that the above matter is approved as recommended.

Ayes:
Nays:
Absent
Date:
xc:

Jeffries, Spiegel, Washington, Perez, and Gutierrez

None
None
May 23,2023
Fire

Cle
By:

Ki A. Rector

Deputy
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SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE,

STATE OF CALIFORNIA

FINANCIAL DATA Current Fiscal Year: Next Fiscal Year: Total Cost: Ongolng Cost

COST $0 $0 $0 $ N/A

NET COUNTY COST $0 $0 $0 $ N/A

SOURGE OF FUNDS: ruN
Budget Adjustment: No

For Fiscal Year: 22123

C.E.O. RECOMMENDATION: Approve

BACKGROUND:
Summarv
The Riverside County Fire Department is eliminating one (1) 1997 F-350 E-One Ambulance

from the fleet. The Department is requesting to donate the vehicle to Moreno Valley College

School of Public Safety. The Fire Department received a donation request from Moreno Valley

College and the vehicle has just become available. Moreno Valley College is partnered with

Riverside County Fire to operate their academy at Ben Clark Public Safety Training Center'

lndividuals are educated and trained with the most up to date training platforms and equipment.

ln order to maintain a high level of training, Moreno Valley college is constantly looking to

upgrade and replace the equipment students are using. The donation of the one (1) Ambulance

will help ensure they maintain that standard.

The asset is identified as: 1997 F-350 E-One Ambulance

97-889 License No. E053513 VIN 1FDKF37F1VEA83933 Asset #1805

!mpact Residents and B
The Moreno Valley College will maintain a high level of training with this donation. This training

will provide trained individuals for the communities in which they ultimately may work. The

partnership between the Fire Department at the Ben Clark Public Safety Training Center and

the Moreno Valley College provides the opportunity for the trained individuals to remain within

the County of Riverside and benefit the citizens and businesses of the County of Riverside.

Additional Fiscal lnformation
The one (1) Ambulance has served its useful life and is fully depreciated. lt is not being utilized

by the Department and has been designated for County auction. Upon approval of the

donation, Moreno Valley College will assume all maintenance, liability, transfer registration, and

insurance requirements.

ATTACHMENT - Request letter from Moreno Valley College
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ORENO

LLEGE

School of Public Safety

CAL FIRE /Riverside County Fire Department
16902 Bundy Avenue
Riverside, CA 92518

Attention: Chief Scott Philippbar, EMS Bureau

Dear Chief Philippbar

The purpose of this letter is to let you know that we would like to request the donation of M701, RCO

97x889, VIN 1FDKF37F1VEA83933, Lic # E053513.

As you know, Moreno Valley College is fortunate to partner with CAL FIRE/Riverside County Fire Department

Your department has donated many needed tools & supplies to our college. This has helped in the ongoing

operation of our academy at the Moreno Valley College, School of Public Safety. These generous equipment

transfers afford us the ability to educate and train, men and women to enter the public safety sector using

the rnost up to date training platforms and equipment. As your department also serves on our advisory

board and with your input our students will meet your need for well trained and educated EMT, Paramedics

and Firefighters.

ln an effort to maintain our training at a high level, we are constantly looking to upgrade and replace the

equipment that our students use. The donation of a Type I ambulance will help in ensuring we maintain that
standard while maintaining our fiscal accountability as a public institution.

Please contact me at 95L-571-6320 or at phillip.rawlings@mvc.edu if you need any additional information.
Again, thank you for your partnership and CAL FIRE/Riverside County Fire Department's continued support of
our college and more importantly our students,

Regards,

Phil Rawlings

Dean of lnstruction
Moreno Valley College Education Center
School of Public Safety

Ben ClarkTaining Center
20629 llhStreet

Riverside, CA 92518
(951 ) 571-6300

www.mvc.edu/bcb


